
 

 
CITY OF TUALATIN 

Staff Report 
 
 
 

TO:    Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council 

THROUGH:    Sherilyn Lombos, City Manager 

FROM:    Mike McCarthy, Principal Transportation Engineer 

    Kim McMillan, City Engineer 

    Jeff Fuchs, Public Works Director 

DATE:    July 13, 2020 

SUBJECT: 
Consideration of Resolution No. 5509-20 Authorizing the City Manager to execute an 
Intergovernmental Agreement (IGA) with Clean Water Services (CWS) for construction of the 105th 
Avenue Sanitary Sewer Upsizing along with the Garden Corner Curves project. 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
Staff recommends Council authorize the City Manager to sign the Intergovernmental Agreement, in 
which Clean Water Services agrees to fund the sanitary sewer work. 

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY: 
In this agreement Clean Water Services agrees to fund the sanitary sewer improvement that will be 
constructed with the Garden Corner curves project. 

The city will replace an undersized section of the 105th Avenue sanitary sewer trunk line as part of 
the Garden Corner Curves roadway project that will be reconstructing 105th Avenue. 

OUTCOMES OF DECISION: 
Authorizing the City Manager to sign the IGA will allow the work to proceed managed by the City 
and funded by Clean Water Services.  

ALTERNATIVES TO RECOMMENDATION: 
Council could decide not to authorize signature of this agreement.  This would result in the City not 
receiving these funds and the sanitary sewer improvement not being constructed. 

FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS: 
The City’s share of the cost of this improvement is zero dollars.  Clean Water Services, through 
this agreement, would fund design and construction of the sanitary sewer improvement. 

 

ATTACHMENTS: 

- Resolution No. 5509-20 Authorizing City Manager to execute IGA with Clean Water Services 
- Intergovernmental Agreement with Clean Water Services  


